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AN ACT

HB 247

Amending the act of September18, 1961 (P.L.1389,No.615), entitled “An act
establishingand taking over as Statehighwayscertaincounty highways,or
sectionsthereof,tunnels,bridges,viaductsandapproachesthereto,in counties,
andcertainstreetsand bridgesin cities of the first classandin citiesofthesecond
class,andcertainstreetsincities ofthesecondclassA andthirdclass,andcertain
township roads and certain streets in boroughs and incorporated towns;
authorizingundercertaintermsandconditionstheir construction,maintenance,
repair, reconstructionand improvement by the Commonwealth;conferring
certainpowersupon Departmentof Highwaysand local authorities,persons,
associationsand corporationsfor sharing the cost of the maintenanceand
constructionof suchhighways; anddeletingcertainStatehighways,”deletinga
route in the City of Greensburg,WestmorelandCounty.

The GeneralAssemblyof the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby
enactsas follows:

Section 1. As much of section 302 as relatesto route64282,act of
September18, 1961 (P.L.l389, No.615), referred to as the Countyand
Municipal StateHighway Law, is amendedto read:

Section302. The city streetsor sectionsthereof, including bridges
thereon,to betakenoverincitiesof thesecondclassandsecondclassA and
thecity streetsto be takenoverin cities of the third classaresituatedand
describedas follows:

[Route 64282. Beginning at its intersection with Legislative Route69
(Traffic Route 66) 1200 feet south of the intersectionof LegislativeRoute
69 (Traffic Route 66) with Legislative Route 64195;thencein an easterly
direction over McLaughlin Drive to its intersectionwith application4003
(Traffic Route 819) at a point 5700 feet north of the intersection of
application 4003 (Traffic Route 819) with Legislative Route 68 (Traffic
Route 119) for a distance of approximately 0.55 of a mile in the City of
Greensburg, Westmoreland County.]

Section 2. On or after the effectivedateof this act, the routeherein
describedshall bemaintained,constructedor reconstructedby theCity of
Greensburg, WestmorelandCounty.

Section 3. Thisact shall takeeffect in 60 days.

APPROVED—The28thday of June,A. D. 1979.

DICK THORNBURGH


